




 

 

The Housing Targets placed on the Council by the Government are totally 
unrealistic 

It is my understanding that the Council is targeting the build of 24,000 new homes 
over the next 20 years and that the Council blames the targets imposed by 
Government on it for this.  Challenge the Government! The targets are woefully 
unrealistic.  Warrington is a Town, not a City.  It does not have the space nor the 
infrastructure to support the build of this many houses.  Yes, there is a need to ensure 
that new generations can buy houses in Warrington.  However, we implore the 
Council to use the existing Brownfield Sites that are available to build a reasonable 
amount of new homes. 

Does Warrington really need an extra 24,000 homes?  Who will live in these homes?  
Yes, there is a proportion of those homes that will be reasonably priced and available 
for the younger generation of Warrington to purchase.  However, my understanding is 
that a proportion of the homes in South Warrington would carry a higher price tag.  
Who will want to buy a higher priced home in a traffic filled metropolis with no 
surrounding open fields or character??  Knutsford and other villages would be a much 
more attractive option. 

Warrington is not and should not be a City 

I am sure that the Council will not have been able to ignore the outpouring of local 
anger towards these proposals, particularly in relation to Warrington potentially 
applying for City status.  The Council's aspirations appear to be geared towards 
driving a higher housing assumption and employment assumption than may otherwise 
be necessary or realistic.   

Yes, there are new businesses coming to Warrington at Omega, for example.  
However, we don’t need 24,000 houses to accommodate the employees of those 
businesses.  Many of those employees will live outside of Warrington and travel in 
for work.  For those who work in Manchester or Liverpool, the Council is sorely 
mistaken if it think that it will be able to attract the employees of those Cities to live 
in Warrington if it becomes a Town devoid of any soul or agricultural space. 

Warrington does not have the infrastructure to become a City.   
Walton, where the traffic in the morning is horrendous now, let 

alone with thousands of other houses being built on it. 

Warrington is a Town with history and character.  Let us keep it that way and not let 
it become a place that is busting at the seams with too many residents, unsatisfactory 
public services and traffic levels beyond measure.  

Summary 

In summary, I consider the Council's plans to be extremely detrimental to the 
character of Warrington.  They will change the Town beyond belief.   
already indicated that we would be making a move out of the Town should the 
proposals proceed.  I don’t think we will be the only ones thinking of taking such 
drastic measures as a result of the Council's ill thought out plans. 



 

 

We implore the Council to scrap its local housing development plans and replace 
them with fully considered proposals upon which it has consulted with local residents 
(something that the Council has failed to do properly in running the consultation 
period over the Summer holidays…..). 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

  
 




